
 

Newsletter 

11th September 2020 

Dear Parents 

Welcome back to school! It is wonderful to see our children again and to see how 
happy they are to be back at school, they certainly bring our school to life. Can I 
also thank you all for supporting the various measures which we have organised 
in response to the COVID situation. These measures have been put in place to 
make our school as safe as possible but we are aware that they can also cause 
inconvenience so – thank you! We are all more used to these procedures and are 
becoming more used to them each day. The children are certainly more used to 
their routines now and as a result everything is running more smoothly. As you 
would expect, we have been making slight alterations as we have been going along 
and sending out reminders from time to time but… so far so good! 

I would like to remind you that children should bring an old pair of trainers – 
which can double as PE trainers – or an old pair of shoes to school as we intend 
to use the school field throughout the year.  We are not asking you to buy extra 
shoes or trainers.   

Please remember that if your child is displaying any COVID symptoms it is vital that they stay at home 

Please remember to wear a face covering when on school premises unless you have a medical reason not 
to. This is so important particularly at the end of the day when waiting for your child. Please also remember 
to social distance at all times – we have made school as safe as possible but we cannot be complacent.  Below is 
a message to parents from Mike Gogarty, Director of Public Health, on the importance of parents maintaining 
social distancing. 

Education settings have been able to return to full-time opening for all students this term, due in large to a 
reduction in COVID-19 cases in the community. This reduction is thanks to the sacrifices every member of 
the community made earlier this year, by staying at home, not seeing friends and relatives in person, and 
maintaining social distancing measures. However, as restrictions have been eased and schools and colleges are 
now returning full time, we must all remain alert. 

Schools and colleges have measures in place for pupils attending in order to reduce the spread of COVID-19. 
They are asking pupils to wash their hands more regularly, restricting time spent in communal areas and, im-
portantly, keeping pupils in class or year group-sized bubbles. This limits the number of people each pupil and 
staff member comes into contact with in their setting. 

When travelling to and from settings, we know groups of pupils and parents must arrive at the same time. 
Schools have put measures in place to aid the safe entry and exit of pupils. These may include queueing      
systems, one way systems  or monitors to oversee arrivals and departures. It is crucial that pupils and parents 
maintain a two metre distance from others at the school gate. The whole school population, whether on school 
grounds or off it, must remain vigilant and observe social distancing measures. It is vital we all play our part if 
we’re to avoid a spike in the community and the reintroduction of lockdown measures. 

Dr Mike Gogarty 

 

 

 



The most important symptoms of coronavirus (COVID-19) are recent onset of any of the   
following: 

a new continuous cough 

a high temperature 

a loss of, or change in, your normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia) 

For most people, COVID-19 will be a mild illness. However, if you or any member of your family have any of the 
symptoms above, all stay at home and arrange for the affected adult or child to have a test to see if you have 
COVID-19.  

• Contacts of this individual should only access testing if they themselves become symptomatic.    

• If a contact who has been asked to self-isolate, goes on to display symptoms, accesses a test but it is        
negative – they still cannot return to school until they have completed their 14 days isolation    period 
(this is because they still might go on to become positive during the 14 days).    

• Where the original individual tests negative, they can return to their setting and the fellow household 
members can end their self-isolation.  

• Where the child/family member tests positive – they may return to school after 10 days from the onset 
of their symptoms and then return only if they do not have symptoms other than cough or loss of sense 
of smell/taste (anosmia). This is because a cough or anosmia can last for several weeks once the infec-
tion has gone. If they still have a high temperature, they should keep self-isolating until their tempera-
ture returns to normal.   

You can find more information including how to arrange a test at www.nhs.uk 

Other news… 

We sadly say a fond farewell this term to some members of staff, Mrs Peake who has been a TA at Holy Cross 
for 9 years, Mrs Johnson who was a 1:1 LSA and Mrs Bonefant an MDA. We wish them well for their futures 
and thank them for their time at Holy Cross.  We also welcome some new members of staff, Mrs Fisher who is 
teaching Year 2, Mrs George who is a TA in 1S, Mrs Nunn, Mrs Knowles and Mrs Cundins who are new MDAs. 
We hope that they are very happy with us at Holy Cross. 

We welcome our new Reception children this week for a series of short visits and look forward to seeing them 
start their full time on Monday 21st September. We also welcome the following new children Faustyna Liszka, 
Blanka Trus, Ethan Home, Kingsley Chiagoziem Udeagha and Bryan Chidubem Udeagha. We hope that they will 
also be very happy here.  

Quick reminder: Please do not allow your children to jump over the chain which marks out the parent waiting 
area. 

Please ensure that you arrive promptly in the morning and afterschool.  

Thank you  

 











RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for Sunday 13 September - Matthew 18:21-35 

 

Have you ever felt like you are a doormat, forgiving people who repeatedly hurt you? Maybe they 

apologise then do it all over again? It’s like they never seem to learn. It can be so frustrating. 

Jesus beautifully reminds us in this parable, that God’s love and mercy is huge. God is willing and 

able to forgive us continuously for offending him, if we likewise show sincere mercy to our     

brothers and sisters. 

And so, just as the servant in Jesus’ parable is forgiven his debt, at CAFOD we are calling on world 

leaders to cancel the debt of the world’s poorest nations to ensure everyone has a safe,            

sustainable recovery from coronavirus. 

It can feel so hard to swallow our pride and do as God asks us sometimes, but we remember the 

importance God gives to forgiveness, clearly expressed in the Lord’s prayer “Forgive us our       

trespasses, as we forgive those that trespass against us.” 

By practising forgiveness, we can avoid the very real consequences of being separated from God. 

So, let’s accept this challenge, be like Jesus and forgive people, just as we want to be forgiven by 

our Father. 

As Pope Francis reminds us, “Let us forgive, and we shall be forgiven. Let us have mercy on others, 

and we shall feel that mercy of God, who, when he forgives, also ‘forgets'." 

Lord, help me to understand that you love me so much, and that you are always willing to     

forgive me. Through your grace may I also forgive people wholeheartedly, without keeping 

score. Amen. 

“Lord, how often must I forgive my brother if he wrongs me?” 

The Words of Pope Francis 
 
Today, in the tragedy of a #pandemic, in the face of the many false securities 
that have now crumbled, in the face of so many hopes betrayed, in the sense of 
abandonment that weighs upon our hearts, Jesus says to each one of us: 
“Courage, open your heart to my love”  
 



Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Diary Dates 

Happy Birthday to… Ena Bulmuo, Evie Hannay-Spalding, Casey Okpanachi, 
Clara Stewart, Dominic Annobil and Louie Bacon. 

Menu Week 2 

R B  

R L  

1D 93% 

1S 84% 

2F 97% 

2HD 96% 

3N 91% 

3PT 99% 

4A 96% 

4C 98% 

5G 94% 

5S 98% 

6CN 100% 

6E 100% 

Congratulations to 2F, winners of the KS1 Attendance Award for this week with 
97%. The winner of the KS2 Attendance Award are both Year 6 classes, who 
attained 100% attendance this week. 

Attending school is so important and makes a huge difference to your child’s 
learning.   

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either by 
telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We need full 
details of why your child is unable to attend school. We are        
frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their child is 
absent from school.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting with 
the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Monday 14th September 

Reception Pupils 9:30  -10:30 

10:30 - 11:30 or 1:30 - 2:30 

Years 1 & 2  Start 8:45 

       Finish 15:00 

Years 3 & 4 Start 09:00  

  Finish 15:15 

Years 5 & 6 Start 09:15 

  Finish 15:30 

 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Tuesday 15th September  

St Marks meeting with Year 6 
pupils 10am (at Holy Cross, 
parents no not need to attend) 

Reception Pupils 9:30  -10:30 

10:30 - 11:30 or 1:30 - 2:30  

Years 1 & 2  8:45 - 15:00 

Years 3 & 4 09:00 - 15:15 

Years 5 & 6 09:15 - 15:30 

Wednesday 16th September  

No Reception Pupils 

Years 1 & 2  8:45 - 15:00 

Years 3 & 4 09:00 - 15:15 

Years 5 & 6 09:15 - 15:30 

Thursday 17th September  

Reception  08:30 - 14:45 

Years 1 & 2  8:45 - 15:00 

Years 3 & 4 09:00 - 15:15 

Years 5 & 6 09:15 - 15:30 

Friday 19th September  

Reception  08:30 - 14:45 

Years 1 & 2  8:45 - 15:00 

Years 3 & 4 09:00 - 15:15 

Years 5 & 6 09:15 - 15:30 


